
The Prophet Joseph Smith taught, “I told the brethren that The Book of Mormon 
was the most correct of any book on earth, and the keystone of our religion, and 
a man would get nearer to God by abiding by its precepts, than by any other 
book.”  

As we focus on The Book of Mormon this month, let us remember that it is 
indeed Another Testament of Jesus Christ. As we read from it we truly learn of 
Christ and are taught how we can come closer to our Heavenly Father. In Omni 
1:26 we read, “And now, my beloved brethren, I would that ye should come 
unto Christ, who is the Holy One of Israel, and partake of his salvation, and the 
power of his redemption. Yea, come unto him, and offer your whole souls as an 
offering unto him, and continue in fasting and praying, and endure to the end; 
and as the Lord liveth ye will be saved.”

President Thomas S. Monson, in April of 2017, instructed, “We live in a time of 
great trouble and wickedness. What will protect us from the sin and evil so 
prevalent in the world today? I maintain that a strong testimony of our Savior, 
Jesus Christ, and of His gospel will help see us through to safety. If you are not 
reading the Book of Mormon each day, please do so. If you will read it prayer-
fully and with a sincere desire to know the truth, the Holy Ghost will manifest 
its truth to you. If it is true—and I solemnly testify that it is—then Joseph Smith 
was a prophet who saw God the Father and His Son, Jesus Christ.”

The Book of Mormon truly testifies of Christ. As we read from it daily, we are 
able to receive the counsel, comfort, and direction from our Heavenly Father 
that we need to make it through each day. As we read The Book of Mormon 
with our families, we bring the Spirit into our homes. The Book of Mormon is 
true as it gives us the fulness of the Gospel. As the prophet Moroni taught, 
“Behold, I would exhort you that when ye shall read these things, if it be 
wisdom in God that ye should read them, that ye would remember how 
merciful the Lord hath been unto the children of men, from the creation of 
Adam even down until the time that ye shall receive these things, and ponder it 
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Choir practice is right after church!
Meet at Robert and Carrie Burnetts home, 

1454 Ridgemark Dr. - 2:30 p.m. sharp.
We need more voices!
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in your hearts. And when ye shall receive these things, I would exhort you that 
ye would ask God, the Eternal Father, in the name of Christ, if these things are 
not true; and if ye shall ask with a sincere heart, with real intent, having faith in 
Christ, he will manifest the truth of it unto you, by the power of the Holy 
Ghost. And by the power of the Holy Ghost ye may know the truth of all 
things.” (Moroni 10:3-5)  

Take Moroni’s promise to heart to read, ponder, and pray about The Book of 
Mormon. Find out for yourself if it is true. You will receive an answer. President 
Monson also gave us this final instruction, “I implore each of us to prayerfully 
study and ponder the Book of Mormon each day. As we do so, we will be in a 
position to hear the voice of the Spirit, to resist temptation, to overcome doubt 
and fear, and to receive heaven’s help in our lives.” I love The Book of Mormon.  
I appreciate the guidance and direction it has brought into my life. Life is not 
always easy, we each have our own challenges. However, as we read from The 
Book of Mormon, we are able to gain the strength that we need to get through 
whatever obstacles we are facing. It helps us as we strive to come unto Christ.

We love each one of you and are grateful for each of you and for the service 
you provide to each other. Let each one of us gain the strength that we can by 
studying The Book of Mormon daily.

Love,
The Indian Ridge Ward Bishopric



As we begin our new focus on "ministering" we thank each of you for your 
support and help with implementing the new adjustments to bless and take 
care of the sisters in our Ward Family. A member of the  Relief Society 
presidency will be contacting you through May, June, or July for a quarterly 
interview about the needs and strengths of those you are assigned. Visits are 
important but there are many ways to keep in touch each month with your 
sisters. Please remember you will want to bless and take care of them in every 
way you can as stated by Elder Holland. Also beginning in June, the Ensign 
will include a monthly feature called "Ministering Principles" to help members 
understand how to be more Christlike as they minister to each other. 

We want to thank Nancy Williams for all her service as our Visiting Teaching 
Coordinator. She will now serve as a "Ministering Secretary" especially to help 
with quarterly interviews. Kaylin Nydegger will be helping with ministering 
assignments also. Thank you for your willingness to serve. 

Thank you also for the huge turnout for Days for Girls. The coordinators were 
so happy with all quality of service given. We helped to fill their warehouse 
where the next orders will quickly be completed. All the donations were very 
appreciated also. Thanks also to Shelly Glauser for all your work coordinating 
with all the wards and leaders. 

Lessons for June
June 3       "The Eternal Everyday" - Quentin L. Cook - Kaylin Nydegger 
June 10     Stake Conference at 10:00 a.m.
June 17     "The Book of Mormon:  What Would Your Life Be Like Without It?"-
          Pres. Russell M. Nelson - Lori Hanson
June  24    "Ministering" - Lynn Jensen

Thank you for all your service and support to each other. Let's continue our 
prayers for those in our Ward Family that we love so much. 

     Love from Kim, Kathi, Shelly, and Charlene

Relief Society
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For Family History help please contact any of the Temple and Family History Consultants.
We would be willing to come to your home or have you at ours to help you learn how to

find your ancestors, and do the sacred temple work for them.
They are waiting.

Russ Messerly - 801-792-4826, Gina Messerly - 801-300-6529, Chris Duffy - 801-259-7156, Oriana Reyes - 385-445-3194

Welcome new ward members:

  John and Betsy Allred
Mazie, Lillian, Hannah, & Alice

(Kelly McCarthy’s home)
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Young Men
Sunday, June 3, 2018
 Fireside with President Nelson

Tuesday, June 5, 2018
 Yard work at the Fullmer's

Tuesday, June 12, 2018
 YM/YW Combined Activity
 Night Games

Tuesday, June 19, 2018
 Camp Prep

Wednesday, June 27 through 
Saturday, June 30, 2018
 Teacher/Priest Camp
 at Deer Creek Reservoir

Our Young Men are valiant, steadfast 
brethren in the Priesthood! 

Young Women
Sunday, June 3, 2018
 Fireside with President Nelson

Tuesday, June 5, 2018
 Swimming Certification at
 Dimple Dell

Tuesday, June 12, 2018
 YM/YW Combined Activity
 Night Games

Monday, June 18 through
Friday, June 22, 2018
 Girls Camp

Tuesday, June 26, 2018
 Sandy Stake Garden
 Service Project 

      Future dates to keep in mind:
July 9th - 13th
 Brighton Camp for Beehives

July 26th - 28th - Youth Conference

We would like to welcome Susan 
Milne as our new Mia Maid advisor.  
We are excited to have her with us.



5

Primary
Yearly Theme:
      I am a Child of God

June Theme:
     I will follow Heavenly Father’s plan by being 
     baptized and confirmed

June Scripture: 
     “Come unto me, and be baptized in my name, that ye may receive a remission 
of your sins, and be filled with the Holy Ghost.”  3 Nephi 30:2

June Song:  When I Am Baptized  (page 103 in the Children’s Songbook)

The Book of Mormon tells about a group of people who gathered together in a 
forest called Mormon. They wanted to hear Alma teach about the gospel of Jesus 
Christ. After Alma taught them for many days, he asked them if they wanted to 
make a covenant to serve God and keep His commandments. He told them that if 
they would be baptized, the Holy Ghost would always be with them. When they 
heard this, the people were so happy that they “clapped their hands for joy. ”Alma 
baptized about 200 people in the Waters of Mormon. Like Alma’s people, we feel 
joyful as we look forward to or remember being baptized. 
     We welcome Ginny Moon and Nina Hauber into Primary
      The Primary Presidency

Primary Summer Splash
When:   Friday, June 8
Where: 1470 Shoshone Ave. (The Miles’ backyard)
Time:    4:00-5:00 p.m.

We will have water games, hot dogs and treats. 
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July 2018

Missionaries 

Elder David Coleman Lloyd 
Argentina Comodoro Rivadavia Mission
Av. Fray Luis Beltran N° 75
9000 Comodoro Rivadavia 
Chubut, Argentina 
email address:  dlloyd@myldsmail.net

Randy and Kris Robbins
  Sandy Utah Crops Welfare Farm
  Missionaries

Robert and Andrea Marx
  Guest Service Missionaries
  at Temple Square

Ward Missionaries:
Robert and Carrie Burnett
   2rc.burnett@gmail.com  385-242-6589
   carrie@carriescakes.com  801-571-1620
Linda Hackett
   lindahackett@hotmail.com  801-792-5416

Full-time missionaries in our area:
Elder Owens from Houston Texas 
   corbin.owens@mormon.org
Elder Fulton from Hawaii
   kapono.fulton@mormon.org
Their phone number is 385-237-8439
Elder Courtland and Sister Pauleen
      Cottrell, phone 801-953-3399
   courtland.cottrell@mormon.org
   pauleen.cottrell@mormon.org

Happy Birthday!

June 2018
  3 Amber Weight
  4 Mary Bye
     Daphne Mounteer
     David Thorn
     Joyce Walkenhorst
  6 Kelly McCarthy
     Gina Messerly
10 Kim Lesher
     Mason Miles
11 Kaleigh Glauser
     Kessley Johnson
12 Dallas Fullmer
     Deanna Nielsen
     Shawna Zitzelsberger
14 Andrew West
16 Elizabeth Fullmer
19 Aiden Potter
     Jack Thompson
20 Darlene Curtis
21 Craig Roberts
23 Shelly Glauser
     Parker McLeskey
26 Ron Baarz
     Chloe Glauser
     Linda Hackett
     Nathan Wilson
27 Mary Ann Ebmeyer
28 Connie Baker
     Gary Johnson
     Jennifer Johnson
     Tanner Murphy
     Vivienne Sullivan

   
   2 Sawyer Glauser
   4 Grant Pete


